
April 9th, 2019 

Public Works Report 

Gravel Roads 

Bids are currently being accepted, until Friday, April 12th, 2019, for Grader Beat 501, 

508, 510 and 513. New five-year contracts to begin May 1st, 2019. As such, the Grader 

Beat contract and tender package were reviewed and amended to reflect, subject to 

being mutually agreed upon between both parties, that the County may, upon the 

completion of the five-year contract, extend the contract for one year not exceeding a 

three-year extension. At the end of the possible three-year extension, the beat must be 

re-tendered. For every year the contract is extended, one percent will be added to the 

original bid price. 

Graders have commenced spring maintenance of roadways and are continuing their 

efforts on soft areas. 

Surfaced Roads 

Snow-plow operations continue, on a weekly basis, as needed, in order to mitigate any 

snowfall event. 

Crews will continue to patch deficiencies, weather permitting. 

Maintenance 

County signs and delineators continue to be installed, repaired, and washed as needed. 

MPA Engineering Ltd. has commenced preliminary engineering for the following future 

bridge structure replacements 

• BF 08142 (SE 26-39-5-W5) on Lobstick Dr. in Leslieville 

• BF 08195 (SE 2-41-6-W5) on Twp. Rd. 41-0 (The Centerview Rd.) 

• BF 09155 (NE 20-38-5-W5) on Rge. Rd. 5-4 (The Alhambra Rd.) 

Culverts are being steamed, on an as needed basis, to mitigate any ice build-up. 

Gravel Road Rehabilitation 

Staff are acquiring borrow agreements and third-party consents for the 2019 Gravel 

Road Rehabilitation projects. 

Right of way surveys are almost complete on 2019 Gravel Road Rehabilitation projects 

to facilitate brushing work.  

Brushing and burning operations continue for 2019 Gravel Road Rehabilitation projects. 



Staff will be monitoring road conditions to begin Spring Road Assessments as roads 

continue to thaw. 

2019 Contractor Pre-Construction meeting is scheduled for May 2nd. 

Nordegg Rail Trail 

Brushing operations on the trail have been completed from the Harlech access point, on 

Hwy. 11 to the Saunders road, approximately 12 km in length. A centerline culvert was 

installed to allow equipment access to the Taunton trestle.  

Facilities 

Condor Public Services Building 

Staff are continuing to review the submitted RFP’s for the building design and 

construction. The grading tender for the earthworks is currently being advertised with a 

closing date of April 18, 2019. 

Main Administration Building  

Renovations are ongoing for the New Server Room, IT Lab and Office Space. Most of 

the framing is complete. Next steps include the installation of the mechanical, electrical 

and plumbing rough ins. 

Broadband Initiative 

The County’s broadband consultant is scheduled to present the findings of the 

opportunity review and stakeholder engagement during the April 15, 2019 strategic 

planning meeting. 
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